
NSERC PermafrostNet
Member survey findings 

  



Making the invisible visible 

NSERC PermafrostNet research generates valuable benefits beyond published papers and 
data. These "intangible benefits," such as collaborations, new ideas, and approaches to 
training, are crucial for future progress in understanding permafrost and preparing the north for 
permafrost thaw, but they are often overlooked or difficult to measure. This lack of visibility 
makes it hard to fully assess the network's impact and prioritize future investments. 

In January 2024, the network surveyed members with the aim of identifying the less-measured, 
high-potential value within NSERC PermafrostNet. By making these intangible benefits visible, 
we can: 

• Demonstrate the true impact of the network beyond traditional metrics. 
• Inform strategic decisions about future initiatives and resource allocation. 

• Strengthen connections and foster collaboration within the permafrost community. 

The initial results from the survey are presented in this report. A more concise summary will be 
presented when ready. 

Dr. Stephan Gruber, Scientific Director, and Michelle Laurie. 



Michelle Laurie, Stephan Gruber
January 2024

What value are you getting from participating 
in PermafrostNet that you would like to share 
with your fellow network members and 
beyond? 

(Feel free to consider this broadly such as 
invisible or visible value, direct or indirect value, 
short-term and long-term value for example.)



PARTICIPATION
Breakdown of Participation



WORDCLOUD
Top Rated



THOUGHTS
Key Thoughts



KEYWORD THEMES
Top Themes by total thoughts



KEYWORD THEMES
Top Themes by star score



THOUGHTS
Community



THOUGHTS
New



THOUGHTS
Permafrost Research



THOUGHTS
Field Opportunities



THOUGHTS
Miscellaneous



WRAP UP
Next Steps

We'll be carefully considering what we learned and sharing our actions 
back with you.




